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In Loving Memory of Ryan Jeurissen
In Honor of the Memory of David Owens

Ryan Michael Jeurissen

As editor of the “Villager Tower” my family and | would like to extend
our heartfelt sympathies to our neighbors Lee and Sue on the loss of
their son. As | said to Sue, | can’t imagine the pain and agony they are
experiencing but have an idea how devastating this has to be when my
son is the same age and knew Ryan. Our other neighbor, Erin is their

daughter’s friend. The intricate web that intertwines all of our lives never

ceases to amaze me. Another neighbor, Kevin Abraham was Ryan’s co-
worker and friend for ten years who incidentally was also instrumental in
coordinating the processional to honor Ryan. What an impression this
young man made on so many people in his twenty seven years. Sue said
he had so many friends and so full of life. His magnitude personifies his
impact on others. Those memories shall keep him close to those who
loved him so much.

“If tears could build a stairway
and memories were a lane,
we would walk all the way to heaven,
to bring you home again.
No farewell words were spoken,
no time to say good-bye,
/. you were gone before we knew it,
- = = and only God knows why.

Qur hearts ache in sadness,

and secret tears will flow.

What it meant to lose you,

no one will ever know.”

“It broke our hearts to lose you,

- but you did not go alone,
_ for part of us went with you
" the day God called you home.

A million times we've needed you,
_ " a million times we've cried,

if love could have saved you,

you never would have died.”
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Bluff I Ravine Overlay District Ordinance

The city council held a special work session to discuss the issues of the
Bluff and Ravine Overlay District Ordinance that the Planning Commis-
sion members have been working on. The city planner explained that the
ordinance changes made thus far involve set back changes from the
bluff and has an overlay showing the land contours. The council and
the audience discussed the proposed bluff and ravine overlay district
and how some properties within the existing core city could be affected
by the language changes in the proposed ordinance. The Carver County
study had been used as a guideline while working on this ordinance.
The term “steep slope” definition was questioned. Major concerns re-
garding the ordinance were expressed at this special work session.
Reasoning for amendments to the ordinance was explained.

At the regular council meeting the issue was discussed further. Initial
request involved adopting the Ordinance amending code relating to
bluffs, ravines, natural resources and steep slopes. Representatives
from Centex Homes requested refined criteria to some lots proposed for
development on developing property. Development under the unrevised
version of the ordinance meant some sections of the property were
ouildable and would not be so if the new version were adopted. It was
‘he opinion that some of these areas should be grandfathered in that are
affected by these amendments. Question was asked what exactly the
ittempts were to preserve since natural habitat no longer exists in most
>f the areas and erosion control could be achieved differently.

dne council member stated that it was his/her opinion that the council
vas not ready to adopt the proposed ordinance even though much of
he document was useful and good. It was the opinion of another coun-
:il member that some areas need to be grandfathered in. Motion was
nade and carried to return the proposed ordinance for further work to
he Planning Commission. Areas requested to be highlighted were the
>ounty Road #40 area and define ‘steep slope’ more clearly.

N Valley Electric Cooperative

For all you MN Valley Electric customers in the area, don’t forget about
the Pork Chop Dinner scheduled for June 22™ at the Scott County Fair
Grounds in Jordan. For all of you reading this and don’t know what it is
about. It’s the ‘Member Appreciation Day and Annual Meeting’. It is the
68" Annual Meeting. The family event educates members on the prog-
rams and services the cooperative offers while in addition having fun
and entertainment. Attending members will receive a registration gift,
plus chances to win one of many prizes. Children also receive a free gift
along with chances to win prizes. There will be a Pork Chop Dinner
served with potato salad, cole slaw, bun, cookie and beverages. Chil-
dren can enjoy corn dog, chips and cookie. A director is elected and the
cooperative will also vote on by-law changes proposed. The dinner will
be served from 5:30PM to 7PM. After dinner the meeting will be called to
order at 7 PM. There will be pony rides and a petting zoo for the young-
sters, along with a slide and Moon Walk, Hermie the Clown will be mak-
ing an appearance and face painting will be available. Products and an-
tique tractors will be exhibited.

Then last but not least and the best are the prizes. These include Kids
Mountain Bikes, Cash, Valley Fair/Camp Snoopy Passes, Free Energy
($500 Grand Prize) and more fabulous prizes. See you there MN Valley
Electric customers. More information, check out their website.
wwwmvec.net

Did You Know...

...that on November 5", 1874 Carver Founder Axel Jorgenson put a
notice in the Weekly Valley Herald newspaper that read, “Notice is
hearby given that my wife Ellen M Jorgenson has left my bed and board
without cause or provocation and that | will pay no debts of her
| contracting after this date. Dated August 26, 2874, Axel Jorgenson.”
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Municipal Utilities

The Public Utilities Supervisor reported to the council that septic tanks
had been pumped as required. The city was also told that hydrants had
been flushed. The supervisor was unclear as to why one area of the water
supply was not consistently of as high-quality as other parts of the city.
He told the council that the water treatment plant has made a big differ-
ence in the water quality throughout the city. Information has been com-
piled on the city’s website for public review on the municipal utilities
systems.

The council discussed and reviewed the issue of the booster station and
water tower site locations. The engineer reviewed the issue and present-
ed a summary of the upcoming development along portions of the coun-
ty road defined as #147 further explaining that these areas cannot be
served by the current city water system. The council was told that a
booster station and a water tower are necessary and a report was given
to the council outlining the costs and possible locations for the booster
station.

The council was asked if there was a preference among the five propos-

be in the middle of a proposed parking lot versus intruding in a residen-
tial area.

The council reviewed the proposed booster station that would pump wat-
er from the existing system to the new tower. There was further discus-
sion regarding the necessity for both a booster station and water tower,
as well as more wells. The council needed to be aware of the necessity
of these impending improvements. The capacity of the existing three
wells was relayed to the council. Motion failed directing the engineering
firm to concentrate on two sites. The firm was directed to return to the
council with more information on all five proposed sites and further dis-
cussions were held regarding the booster station for Lylewood Glen. The
placement of this booster station was continued at great length.

A representative from the Spring Creek Development was present at the
meeting and stated that one of the proposed sites by the water treatment

plant would be the best site for the booster station because the develop- |

pers building in that area could possibly share in costs of the project.

The council discussed expansion, cost effectiveness and efficiency. The
utilities supervisor commented that either site would be sufficient. It was
the mayor’s opinion that if Site D was used then another booster station
would be required to be built in five years at the site of the Community
Park. The council member commented that their concern was the delay of
a parking lot at the park if the booster station would have to be com-
pleted first. The engineer recommended the park area. The council in-
structed the engineering firm to put together cost estimates on the dif-
ferent types of booster stations at different locations. The council discus-
sed bids received for test wells for water supply wells. These test wells
would provide information to the city on future water supply sources in
the Comprehensive Plan area west of County Road #147. Recommenda-
tion was submitted by the engineer to accept the low bid from Traut
Wells. Motion was made and carried with all ayes awarding the project to
Traut Wells, but if the fourth well was not necessary, the cost would be
lowered and if the well were necessary, the issue would be brought back
before the council. The mayor reminded that these wells were being dug
to provide information, not to provide water. Preference was that all four
wells were dug. The council debated the is-sue of digging three or four
wells.

The Park and Recreation Board discussed the Booster Station locations.
The designer of the water towers and wells for cities was also at the
meeting to help clarify the need for a Booster Station and the different
options for the location of the station. The station was necessary even
with a new water tower located at a higher lever in order to achieve the
pressure necessary for the city. There were five sites and one site was on
the other side of Highway #212 between County Road #147 and #43.
Some of Dahlgren Township is included in the new Comprehensive Plan
where there will be a need for utility services in these areas, which are
currently being studied. Presently there is a need for a water tower at the
intersection of Highway #212 and County Road #147 and there needs to
be a way to boost the water up to the tower The booster station would
become obsolete in approximately ten years however, the use is project-
ed until 2020 or longer dependent upon the location of the wells. The
Park and Recreation Board held a lengthy discussion on this issue
submitting their recommendation to the council for the location of the

Carver Creek 8" Addition - Elm Drive

Improvements

The council was presented with a petition requesting city improvements
on Eim Drive. The engineering firm had been authorized to proceed with
the Feasibility Study report contingent on the financial agreements from
the developer. Agreements have been received and schedule of the feasi-
bility report meant scheduling a Public Hearing.

Carver Black Sox

For more information regarding the teams games and schedules, be sure
to visit their web site.....www.carverblacksox.com

Disclaimer

. The ‘unapproved’ minutes of the council and the township have been
' referenced for the purposes of reporting news in the “Villager Tower” and
| creating the contents of this newsletter for the purpose of informing

h 4 A | residents in the City of Carver and the townships surrounding the city.
ed sites for a future water tower. Question was asked how these sites re- |

late to the proposed development. One site preferred related to the pro- |
posed industrial construction requiring higher fire flow. This site would |

Carver Depot

. How many times a day, week, month do you stop in at the Carver Depot?
' Some people stop in several times a day. Some daily, some once or twice

a week and some only get there once a month. Why, you ask? Did you
know that the Carver Depot is the hub for collections? Items that we
would normally toss in the garbage and fill up the land fills and hear
people screaming about how wasteful we ‘Americans’ are and how we
are supposed to be ‘earth friendly’ and we are supposed to recycle and
on and on. Yea, you know, you do just like your kids do, you suddenly
develop ‘selective hearing’. We know, we do it too. Well, you can do your
part and not have to listen to the drone in your eardrums. Many of us use
computers these days. One thing that is a waste bi-product of this tech-
nological wonder is the ink cartridges. There’s a deposit box at the depot
for them. What’s even better — these otherwise garbage waste items can
be money in your pocket. Have | got your attention now? You know how
we pay all those taxes and we do that ‘b’ thing...well if you deposit these
| cartridges at the Carver Depot, the proceeds from this deposit are given
i to the East Union School. You know what that means....the more they
| receive the less they’ll take out of our pockets in taxes. What a dreamer,
iyou say. Hey, show me ten dimes a hundred times and what have you
{ got? You figure out the math, genius. One small step in the right direction
makes a giant mark in the end with masses of muititudes. It goes right
along with that theory of the glass is half full or half empty, the differ-
ences between optimist and pessimist. So, back to our original theme,
bring the ink cartridges to the Carver Depot the next time you make the
trip to town. You never know who you will run into to say ‘hi’ and make
their and your day better.

There’s also a deposit box in the depot for cell phones and eyeglasses.
The eyeglasses go to the Lions who benefit youngsters and others with
glasses. The cell phones | am not sure what the depot personnel do with
them. | know once we donated cell phones that were obsolete and the
Victims of Domestic Abuse received them. But you know that wherever or
whoever receives your old discarded phone is someone in who can
utilize it.

Last but not least is the pop can bin outside the depot. These proceeds
benefit the Carver Boy Scout Troop #303.

'So instead of tossing these items into the trash can, how about you toss
‘them into a bag instead and drop them off at the depot. Or just toss it in
‘the car for the next time you stop. | know two guys who could just stop at
‘the depot and go through their vehicles and probably deposit at least
‘twenty five cans outside the depot in the aluminum can bin and go inside
and deposit some more items into deposit boxes. | am not mentioning
any names but we all know them, you might even have one or two in your
household, their car or truck is a garbage can on wheels. If it’s not a four-
wheel radio, it’s a four wheel trash can among some other descriptions,
but if we continue down this road someone is going to get into trouble,
so we’ll end here. Bring in your items and show others that there are
people who care and will help. You just don’t know how much that means
to some when others help even if it is only a little bit. Thanks in advance.

Did You Know...

...that in 1873 Carver was regarded as the second most important place

Booster Station.

in Carver County, behind only Chaska.
t
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SteamBoat Days Committee

The SteamBoat Days Committee has been meeting diligently to work out
all the bugs for the upcoming event, which is scheduled for September
9", 10" and 11™ of 2005. Events being discussed are the Car Show, Con-
cessions, Food Tent, Games, Garage Sale, Music and Entertainment, Pet
Show, Parades, promotion, facilities and security, quilt raffle, and other
items. And last but not least, choosing a grand marshal. Donations and
volunteers are always sought. Call Mary Williamson at 952) 361-6233 if
you are interested in helping with this years events. No one will be turned
away.

Carver Lions

During the summer months, remember the Lions only meet on the first
Wednesday of the month. In September, they resume their normal sche-
dule of meeting on the first and third Wednesday of the month.

The Carver Lions had a successful outing to the MN Twins/Yankees Ball
Game. The Twins lost in extra innings. There was a full bus for the event.
First it was hot dogs/burgers and beverages at the Fire Hall and then we
were off to the Metrodome. The Lions had a wonderful time.

Everyone is excited about the Carver Couples Olympics upcoming event
which by print time will be history. The Lions sponsored this years event.
The proceeds will go to the hearing foundation specialty clinic. These
proceeds will be specifically dedicated to the Children’s Hearing Clinic at
the U of M. The Olympics was a successful event and everyone had a
good time, it was reported.

The Lions are working on another event called “Jungle Days”. This is
scheduled for August and the Lions will be sponsoring the event. The
proceeds for this event will be for the Lions Hearing and Eye Banks and
the MN Service Hearing and Service Dogs. This year’s event has been
turned into a fundraiser. What in the world is Jungle Days? This is a Golf
Tournament for the Lions in the district. A different club hosts this event
each year. This year it's Carver hosting the event at Ridges Golf Course
in Jordan.

Other events keeping the Lions busy is they is sponsoring the FireWorks
at SteamBoat Days again this year. Thank you very much. This is a spec-
tacular show, if you haven't seen it. Thank the Lions for this. They are
getting things all ready for the Beer Tent at the event. They have repaint-
ed the shelter at Lion’s Park. They have sponsored for supplies for an
Eagle Scout Project for a Boy Scout from the Chaska Troop #174. They
have donated to both Chaska and Carver Boy Scout Troops. They have
also donated towards the Girls VolleyBall team, which will be competing
in Utah.

P.S. - The Lions also approved the quote for replicating the fence at the
Mount Hope Cemetery!! Way to go guys and gals! Thanks!

The Lions have also held their elections. The results are as follows:
The Board of Directors are: Joe Knutsen, Patty Plekkenpoll, Ray Williams

and Bob MacMullan. The Tail Twister is Harlan Thaemert and the Lion
Tamer is Linda Schutz. Membership Chairman is Lowell Peterson.

President: Gary Marquardt
1*Vice : Randy Hulstrom
2" Vice : Mark Bartusch

3" Vice : Bob MacMullen

Treasurer: Marvin Grimm
Secretary: Cheryl Peterson
Congratulations everyone!!!l!

Did You Know...

...that in 1857 the Village of Carver was surveyed and platted by J S
Halstead of Minneapolis.

...that in 1886 Carver brewer Berthold Hertz died, leaving ownership of
the Hertz Brewery of Carver to his wife. She continued to run the brewery
through others until it burned down in 1880. The brewery delivered beer
to saloons and to farm threshing crews in Carver and the surrounding
areas.

...that in 1880 Carver residents John Funk Sr, Anton Knoblauch, George
DuToit and Mrs Suzanne Zanger were listed in the Weekly Valley Herald
newspaper as being among the six highest paying property tax payers in
Carver County.

Carver Youth Baseball/Softball Youth Association

By: Jane Thon

Reminder that your T-Ball players are at the East Union School on
Tuesdays and Thursdays at 6:30 PM. Be sure to go and support you
future ball players, all of them, boys and girls.

Monday and Thursday, the Girls Softball teams are at the Community
Park in Carver and at the Lions Park. Go and support your girls teams
too. All games start at 6:30 PM.

Boys are playing for District #112 Baseball. Contact School District #112
for the boys schedule.

Ice Cream Social

Do you know what an Ice Cream Social is? When was the last time you
attended an Ice Cream Social? Have you ever been to an Ice Cream
Social? How about taking dad to the Ice Cream Social? The East Union
Lutheran Church Youth are sponsoring an Ice Cream Social at the East
Union Church on June 19". All the proceeds support the youth groups.
You can come and enjoy a grilled burger, French fries, homemade pies
(PS, looking for donations of home made pies too) and hot fudge or
strawberry sundaes. All this will be served from 4 PM to 7PM. That
sounds like fun doesn’t it. See you there!

Chaska ®Park_and Recreation

The Chaska Parks and Recreation Director updated the council of Carver
regarding the progress report on the agreement with the City of Chaska.
Several members from the Chaska Park and Recreation Board visited the
Carver council updating them pertaining to the agreement which was
signed in November of 2004. There have been eighty one new members
who have joined. The total Carver memberships have increased. The
strongest participation in activities has been for swimming lessons and
skating lessons. The survey compiled showed a strong interest in adult
kickball and softball. Both of these activities have been scheduled for
2005. Announcements should be submitted to the newsletters. A
statement was made that a financial report should be completed at the
end of the summer season to determine whether or not the city should
continue underwriting the costs.

US Fish and Wildlife Contract

The Park and Recreation Board reviewed the contract presented from the
US Fish and Wildlife. There was recommendation submitted to approve
the agreement even though there were issues relating to patrolling. The
US Fish and Wildlife have plans to do trail work on the some of the land,
as well as talking with city officials about property at the Carver Bluff's
Park. Motion was made and carried approving the US Fish and Wildlife
contract.

RyverSide Park_

The Park and Recreation Board discussed and reviewed design options
presented to them. The board concluded that variations of each design
option presented should be considered for RiverSide Park. Some of
these ideas included primitive camping, a marsh trail, a boardwalk/

ildlife viewing, an open area with trees and wild flowers. Could the
proposed drawing be taken to Mary Williamson for assistance in further
concept design for the park?

Tentative Agenda

City Of Carver Council Meeting
iMonday Evening 6:30 PM

1) Call to Order

2) Pledge of Allegiance

3) Approve Agenda

4) Petitions, Requests and Communications

5) Consent Agenda

6) Engineer's, Planner's and Attorney's Reports
7) Administration

8) Liaison Reports

9) Other Business

10) Adjourn




Spring CreeR Residential Development

The Spring Creek Residential Development representatives were at the
Planning Commission meeting to review the preliminary developmental
planning. One comment submitted pertained tc concern along County
Road #147 and the need for a landscape plan to make the lots more desir-
able for property owners. It was one individual’s opinion that a berm was
necessary to buffer the homes on that county road. Trees, landscaping
and safety were all issues with this county road. One representative ex-
plained that this development was unusual. It was their intent to provide
landscaping plans. Additionally, proposal was submitted to clean up the
ravine area, a trail system throughout the development and landscaping
at the entry points. Tentatively it was scheduled for the purposes of a
better visual enhancement the proposed plan would be presented with
PowerPoint.

The issue of the ravine was discussed in more detail. Who asked these
developers to pursue clean up of the ravine area was questioned. Pro-
posal slated was to restore the ravine to its natural state, in addition to
placement of park benches for the residents benefit and to beautify the
area. Presently there is a lot of erosion and foreign items littering the
ravine. Intent was to restore the ravine with natural vegetation and add
visual effects to contribute to erosion control bringing the area back to
its natural state.

The Planning Commission members asked about the southern portion of
the development visual aspects. How would this development merge with
the Heritage Development? Matching the two development is the present
plan. Zoning requirements were discussed. This development is not pro-
posing medium density as zoning requires. The City Planner pointed out
that the property to the east is commercial, therefore the proposal meets
density requirements. It was one member’s opinion that this development
would benefit the community with the new road interchange. Another
member commented on the idea of connecting the development to the
downtown area with the trail system and this development was better
than a commercial site.

Market Study/Concept Plans

The Planning Commission reviewed details regarding the Concept Plan
for commercial/retail along with the benefits of the site located at the
interchange of County Road #147 and Highway #212. Question was
asked about the feasibility of anything being built with in the next five
years. Also questioned was if the north side of Highway #212 would be
within the city limits of Carver. Question was also asked if there were
any additional sites proposed for commercial or industry.

The city planner stated that presently the city is in the process of reor-
ganizing the Comprehensive Plan and that development in the area being
discussed should be started by the time that the Highway #212 proposal
is completed and open. The city planner stated further that the north side
of Highway #212 should be within the city limits but presently she is still
working on these details with the Metropolitan Council. The Planning
Commission was also informed that another proposed site for commer-
cial and industry could be the area of County Road #43 and Highway
#212. The commissioners talked about the proposed commercial/retail
Concept Plan, along with some of the existing and immediate needs of
the community that would benefit or be affected by the proposed Con-
cept Plan and Market Study.

The theme proposed for the Concept Plan and Market study was to utilize
the river bluff and historic area, along with incorporating colors of nature,
use of the prairie concept in the open space and add small touches to
blend the area reflecting the aura of the community. Commission was
asked for their input on the theme. The two historical homes were
brought up. The cost to move of the houses was unfeasible, however use
of the bricks could be instituted into some aspect. Commissioner stated
the necessity to retain the small community atmosphere with its own
identity and utilizing the use of the prairie along with the natural histor-
ical theme. The historical theme personified a comfortable feeling and
gave a sense of the community. Utilizing the caboose and railroad were
suggested to be incorporated into the historical theme. One of the devel-
opment representatives stated that the work will continue to progress
and they would elaborate on the theme with the development.

Comprehensive Plan .

The Planning Commission members were updated that the committee
has made progress with the annexation issue as far as updating the
Comprehensive Plan. The committee is waiting for additional concepts
for zoning. The commission was told that there were a lot of developers
who wanted their preliminary / concept plans included in the Compre-
hensive Plan. The city planner stated that there are a lot of studies being
conducted behind the scenes. This information from the engineer and the
metropolitan council should be available soan. The need to review affor-
dable housing issues was also brought up.

Food For Thought

"If you have made mistakes..there is always another chance for you ...
you may have a fresh start any moment you choose, for this thing we
call “failure” is not the falling down, but the staying down.”

- Mary Pickford

Carver Fire Department Highlights and Community
Calendar June 2005

June 2™ - Happy Anniversary Kerry & Kathyl

June 5™ - Happy Birthday Kim!

June 15™ - Happy Anniversary Russ & Barb!

June 18™ - Happy BirthdayGwen!

June 19™ - East Union Church Ice Cream Social
Father's Day

June 20™ - Council Meeting
Drill Night

June 21" - Heritage Preservation Commission

June 22™ - Mn Valley Electric Annual Meeting/Pork Chop Dinner
Happy Anniversary Paul and Kim!

June 27™ - Comprehensive Plan Group Meeting
Happy Birthday Erna!

June 28™ - Planning Commission

June 30™ - Fire Department Meeting Night

Happy Anniversary Terry & Shirley!
Happy Birthday Yvonna!

e
July 2005
July 4" - Independence Day [Fourth of July]
Happy Anniversary John & Sandy!
July 5™ - Council Meeting
Women’s Club Meeting
Happy Birthday Doug!
July 7" - Drill Night
July 8™ 9™ and 10™ - The 39" Annual Men’s and Women’s Softball
Tournament
July 9" - HAPPY BIRTHDAY DONNA!!!
July 11™ - Park and Recreation Board Meeting
Dahigren Township Board Meeting
July 12" - Happy Birthday Maria!
July 13" - SteamBoat Meeting
Happy Birthday David!
July 14™ - Happy Birthday Paul!
Happy Birthday Barb!
July 15" - Happy Birthday Kris!
Happy Birthday Tony!
July 18™ - Council Meeting
Drill Night
July 19" - Heritage Preservation Commission
Park and Recreation Board
July 22" - Happy Birthday Becky!
July 23™ - Happy Anniversary Doug & Alettal
July 24™ - Happy Anniversary John!
July 25" - Comprehensive Plan Work Group
Planning Commission
July 26" - Happy Birthday Bonnie! 7
Happy Birthday Janelle!
July 27" through July 31* - Scott County Fair
July 28" - Fire Department Meeting Night
Happy Birthday Diann!




Carver Art Celebration

The Carver Women’s Organization is sponsor-
ing the Carver Art Celebration. This celebration

Sponsors

is scheduled to occur on Sunday the 26" of
June at 10 AM and closing at 5 PM. The down-
town area will have artists displaying and sel-
ling their artwork. Lisa’s will be providing enter-
tainment on the patio by the popular “Vodka
Tonic Band”.

There will also be a quick draw in the gazebo.
Everyone will have the opportunity, if you want,
to try their hand at drawing ‘still life’ that is set
up before them. Instruction and helpful hints
will come by way of a real artist. After thirty

minutes, your masterpiece will be sprayed with
a matte varnish and off you go to show off your
creation to everyone. A very nice remembrance
of your day in Carver! Mary from the Carver Hair
Salon will be offering a ‘cut-a-thon’. Portions of
this cost will be donated towards the Carver

Depot park restoration fund. There also will be
an original painting raffle. Two paintings of
Carver will be raffled (yesterday and today).
Tickets will be all over town and at the art
celebration. Tickets will be $2 per ticket and $10
for six tickets. See you June 26™ from 10 AM to
5 PM, downtown Carver on Sunday.

SteamBoat Days

The SteamBoat Days personnel have been busy
getting the raffle lined up for this years event

' OBJECTS & ART |

" ORIGINAL ART ‘
UNIQUE FINDS ANTIQUES |

2005 SALE DATES

June 23-25
July 21-23
Aug 18-20
Sept 22-25
Oct 13-15
Nov17-1 .
Dec 1-3

Suzanne Thiesfeld Owner/Artist

OBJECTS & ART
113 3rd Street East
Carver MN 55315
952-292-8479
www.objectsandart.com

Thur Fri Sat 10-5
Open only these
dates and times

or by appointment

CARVER FIRE DEPARTMENT

which is scheduled for September 9", 10" and

11", Besides the quilt created by Linda Schutz
there will be other items being raffled off. They
are great items. You can thank your local bus-
inesses for their donations this year. Please
remember to acknowledge them and tell them
thanks. The other items being raffled include a
Mystic Lake Package donated by WKP, Inc, a

Dahigreen Golf Club Package donated by the
golf club, a 7 ¥z ¢ artificial Christmas tree do-
nated by Vickerman, Inc., a digital camera do-
nated by Swanson and Associates, a barbeque
grill donated by Lisa’s Place, a $75 Gift Card to
the Carver Depot donated by the Depot, two $50

Gift Certificates, one donated by the Silver Bul- | [

let and the other by Harvey’s and the last item
donated by the Klein Bank is a $100 Savings
Bond. Thank you. How do you start the process
for winning these great items you ask? You can
purchase raffle tickets from any Carver busi-
ness. You can buy one raffle ticket for $2 or buy
six tickets for $10.00.

CERTIFICD ENERGY
AUDITORS

S.P.H. INSULATION/WEATHERIZATION

aned TR

SANOEE HAERDEN

PETER HAERDEN 8ox 30t

Did You Know...

... that at 3 AM on Wednesday, March 30", 1886
the Merchant’s Hotel, a boarding house and sa-
loon owned by August Johnson, burned. John-
son’s family and furniture were saved, but in the
excitement a boarder and August Johnson’s
father-in-law were overlooked and perished.

...that in 1878 the eleven year old son of Jonas
Anderson of Carver fell into a 126 foot deep well
and suffered only a fractured thigh.

(\5\\\99"" ) 70%& Villager Tower

N Ricki Yvonne Schultz
34 14210 Co. Ro. #40
Carver, MN 55315

952) 448-5126

ggsz 448-2507 CARVER, MN 55315
COME IN TO THE TREASURE CHEST
TREASURE CHEST ANTIQUES
109 Third Street East
Carver, MN 55315
Qpen Daily 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM
952/448-4800 (shop) or 4884455509 (home)
Radio Tubes and Tube Testing
Dennis & Rose
W 1 s Inc.
Handcrafted Furniture
Gregg Witt D
www.wkpfurniture.com -
L 104 West Sixth Street 5 G Sur i34 Darver. Minnesoia 55315
Ph §52-448-6000 ~ax 9524 J34 Emad wkoinc®mn e snm




